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MOTTO 
To promote and stimulate 

the preservation, restoration, 
and maintenance of the 

Model A Ford automobile 

Inside This Issue 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
This year’s Ice Cream Social was another big success! I believe we had over 50 people at the event. 
Several people drove their Model As even though the weather was rather hot. Way to go! A big thank 
you to Jim and Illona Blaszczak for all of the food and supplies. A special thanks to Dan Kundts and 
Lakewood Church for donating the grills for the cookout. Our cooks this year were Dan Kundts and 
Robert Bullard. I think they did a great job. Thanks, guys! 
 
The winner of the Photo Contest was Dan Kundts. He was awarded a framed picture of his car at the 
Ice Cream Social. Way to show your patriotism! Thanks goes to Susan Cherry for organizing the 
event and our club judges for the tough decision. All of the cars looked awesome! 
 
I want to thank everyone who stepped up and volunteered to help with the planning of the 2023 
Texas Tour in Huntsville. We have had several people come forward, but we need more people. A 
special thanks goes to Troy Walling for taking the lead to organize the teams. Please reach out to 
Troy or myself if you would like to help. I know a lot of people have helped in the past. We are looking 
for your expertise and if your new to the club, we need your new ideas too. 
 
Our craft bazaar date is Saturday October 8th and will be hosted offsite at Jim and Kathy Hartzog’s 
house. Please get with Elaine Bullard if you are planning to bring an item or craft. I can’t wait to see 
what everyone has made. 
 
Remember Model A Day is Saturday September 17th this year. Ron Cherry will select one of many of 
our September events as the qualifier to get this year’s patch. Stay tuned and don’t miss out. 
 
Let’s hit the road! 

 
 
  

From the President’s Desk 
By David Teale 
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Piney Wood Model A Club 
August 13, 2022 Minutes 

Spring Creek Forest Clubhouse 
 

The meeting was held in conjunction with the annual Ice Cream Social. 
 
President David Teale called the meeting to order at 11:20. He thanked everyone for coming. 
 
Mitzi Shaddix led the group in prayer and David led The Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
David welcomed Delores Ross to the gathering. He thanked Dan Kundts for providing the grills 
and Jim and Illona Blaszczak for getting the food and supplies. 
 
David asked for a motion to accept the July minutes.  Marilyn Hitchcock made the motion and 
Marion Hertzbach seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 
David read the financial report.  Chris Fredona made a motion to accept the report and Leona 
Campbell seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 
 
We have some new members, but none were present at the gathering.  Birthdays and 
anniversaries were read. 
 
Vice President Ron Cherry talked about upcoming events. 

• September 3 is breakfast at Magnolia Diner. 
• September 4 is a picnic at St Mary’s Catholic Church in High Hill. This is one of the 

Painted Churches.  Lunch is being sold for $12 and they’ve invited us to participate.  We 
can have lunch and maybe drive over the Piano Bridge. 

• September 13 is a regular club meeting at Valley Ranch BBQ. 
• September 23 is a Friday tour to the Lanier Theological Library in Tomball. Ron is waiting 

for confirmation that we can go. 
• September 24 is the Gulf Coast Region, AACA, Hot Dog Social at Spring Creek Park in 

Tomball. Several car clubs including PWA have been invited to attend.  Last year was a 
lot of fun. 

  

PWA Meeting Minutes – August 13, 2022 
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• September 10, Ron has an overdrive that he is going to install in his car.  Bill Hoekstra 
has offered the use of the shop at his house. If you want to watch it, come to Bill’s 
house on the 10th. 

 
Red, White and Blue Photo Contest – Rich Haut had his car decorated and his car was used as a 
challenge for the previously announced photo contest.  Susan Cherry thanked Kim Teale and 
Kathy Hartzog for serving as judges for the contest. Susan then announced that Dan Kundts 
was the winner. She presented Dan with a framed photo of his car. 
 
Susan said that the second Saturday in December has been secured for the annual Christmas 
Party at Walden Yacht Club although she’s not able to sign a contract due to inflation. 
Susan is working on a location for the Sweetheart Tour. 
 
Paul Gross asked Ron about the Kleb Hummingbird Festival, but Ron said he hasn’t heard 
anything.  Illona Blaszczak thought she’d received an email with information. It should be in 
September so stay tuned! 
 
Elaine Bullard thanked all of the club members that attended the MAFCA Nation convention in 
Kerrville in June.  Piney Wood Model A Club was responsible for the Hospitality Room and the 
convention gave our club a check as a thank you for working.  Hopefully, the money can be 
used to offset the cost of the Christmas Party. 
 
Elaine also talked about the craft Bazaar which will be held on October 8 after the monthly 
breakfast. This year it will be held and Jim and Kathy Hartzog’s home.  If you’re interested in 
providing something to be sold, please let Elaine know.  All proceeds will be donated to the 
club.  If you bring something that doesn’t sell, you take it back home with you.  If you want to 
donate something but aren’t able to attend the bazaar, you can get items to Elaine. 
 
David announced that volunteers are needed for teams for the Texas Tour. Troy Walling has 
offered to be tour director.  Kathy Hartzog has offered to be I charge of table decorations. 
 
Paul Gross reminded us that the Gulf Coast Tour is October 14 thru 16. 
 
David asked for a motion to close the meeting.  Bob Hitchcock made the motion and Troy 
Walling seconded the motion.  The motion passed and the meeting ended at 11:48. 
 
Delores Ross took a moment to thank everyone for the flowers, attending George’s service  
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Breakfast at Dennys 
August 6, 2022 

 
 
 

 
 

We had 25 members of our club meeting at Dennys. 
We even had one gentleman (In Blue) join us and asked about joining our club 

We said WELCOME 
 
 
 

 
What did the Hurricane say to the Coast, I have my eye on you 

 
 
 
  

August EVENTS 2022 
By: Troy Walling 
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Ice Cream Social and Monthly Club Meeting 
At the Spring Creek Forest Clubhouse 

August 13, 2022 
 
 

 
 

The Piney Wood A’s held their monthly meeting and Ice Cream Social 
At the Spring Creek Forest Clubhouse in Spring, Texas 

David Teale and family hosted the annual event 
and is a favorite location for everyone. 

Thanks to Dan Kundts , Robert Bullard, and Jim Blaszczak for taking care of the grilling 
of the hamburgers and hot dogs. 

Of course, it is a collective effort by many to make it a successful event. 
It was good to see new members and past members such as  

Dolores Ross . 
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Thanks to Tammy and Perry Jones  for their Era 
Clothing event 
 
Tammy is dressed in her PyJammas, which was 
popular as beach wear in the 30’s 
 
Perry is dressed in a railroad brakeman clothing 
 
Well Done 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

I am thinking about buying another Model A, what do you think? 
I think a man cannot have too many Model A cars. 
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RED, WHITE, and BLUE 
CONTEST 

 

 
Dan Kundts was the winner of the Red White & Blue Contest 

 

  
Rich Haut and Jeff Boyles had great entries 

 
Thanks to all who participated in the event 
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   Steven Nestle car was under repair        Dan Kundts car was the winner 
            but still participated  
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2023 Texas Tour 
WE NEED YOU! 

 

 
 
 
 Meal Planning 
 Route Planning 
 Hotel Selection 
 Conference Center 
 Event Planning 
 Entertainment 

 
 
 

  

 Event Logo 
 City Liaison  
 Much More 

See Troy Walling or David Teale for details 
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2022 PWA Calendar of Events 
 
 
Jan 8   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Jan 8  PWA Board Meeting following breakfast 
Jan 11 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Jan 22 Journey to the Edge – Edge General Store Tour 
 
 
Feb 12-13 Annual Sweetheart Tour – LaSalle Hotel in Bryan, TX 
Feb 19 Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Feb 19 Monthly Meeting at Bullard’s Home following breakfast 
 
 
Mar 5  Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table in Old Town Spring 
Mar 8  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Mar 12 Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive 
Mar 12 Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas following Safety Check 
Mar 18 Weekday Tour to Bruce’s Rod Shop in Spring, TX 
 
 
Apr 1-3 Poor Boy Tour in Hallettsville, TX 
Apr 9  Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Apr 9  Monthly Meeting at Ed Holtgraver’s Home 
 
 
May 7  Tour to Wings & Wheels Fly-in at Pioneer Flight Museum in Kingsbury, TX 
May 10 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
May 14   Monthly Breakfast at Denny’s (2920 at TC Jester) 
 
 
Jun 4  Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Jun 4  Monthly Meeting at the Blaszczak’s Home 
Jun 12 – 17 MAFCA National Convention and Texas Tour in Kerrville, TX 
Jun 25 Visit Spring Cypress Assisted Living Center 
 
 
Jul 2  Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table in Old Town Spring 
Jul 4  Woodlands Independence Day Parade 
Jul 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  
Jul 15  Weekday Tour to Lone Star Mushrooms in Tomball, TX 
  

What’s On The Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry, PWA VP & Tour Coordinator 
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Aug 6  Monthly Breakfast at Denny’s (2920 at TC Jester) 
Aug 13 Annual Ice Cream Social at Spring Creek Forest Clubhouse 
Aug 13 Monthly Meeting immediately following Ice Cream Social 
 
 
Sep 3  Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Sep 4  St. Mary’s Church Picnic, High Hill, Texas 
Sep 10 Hummingbird Festival at Kleb Woods Nature Preserve 
Sep 12 Guy’s Night Car Show at Champion Forest Baptist Church 
Sep 13 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Sep 22 Weekday Tour to Lanier Theological Library – DATE CHANGE 
Sep 24 Gulf Coast Region AACA Hot Dog & Ice Cream Social 
 
 
Oct 8  Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Oct 8  Monthly Meeting at Hartzog’s Home following breakfast 
Oct 8  Annual Craft Fair & Fundraiser at Hartzog’s  Home 
Oct 14-16 Gulf Coast Tour to Beaumont, TX  
Oct 21-23 Autumn Trails Antique Car Weekend in Winnsboro, TX 
 
 
Nov 5 Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table in Old Town Spring 
Nov 8 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Nov 19 Tomball Holiday Parade (Date Estimated) 
 
 
Dec 3 Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Dec 10 Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club 
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New Members 

 
Ronald & Mitzie Costello 
Dave & Margery Koogler 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

Patrick and Leona Moore 9/4 

Rex and Sheryl Turner 9/5 

Art and Mitzi Shaddix 9/15 

 

Annette Mather 9/4 
Dolores Ross 9/7 
Shirley DeCoster 9/11 
Elizabeth Fink 9/13 
Patricia Barth 9/17 
Ray Bielamowicz 9/19 
Steven Nestle 9/26 
Bob Hensz 9/27 
Tom Mather 9/28 

Sunshine Report 
By: Perry Jones, Sunshine Coordinator 
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Tech Tip: Lock Maintenance & More 
by David Teale 

 
 
Locks are an integral part of our Model A from the ignition system to the doors to even the keeping 
unwanted thieves from stealing your spare tire. With all the locks on our cars, you would think that 
they would get regular maintenance just like everything else, but unfortunately, locks are one of the 
least maintained devices on our cars. 
 
Common Lock Issues:  1) Failure for the tumbler to rotate with key. 2) The infamous jiggle to get 
things moving or to rotate. 3) Frozen locks. 4) Failure to accept a key. 5) My favorite – I locked it, 
but now it won’t unlock. 
Most of these issues are caused by two culprits: the most common is poor lubrication and the second 
is dirt or debris in the lock mechanism. Another problem for most outdoor locks is also corrosion due 
to exposure to moisture. 
 
Common Mistakes: Don’t reach for a can of WD-40. This is the worst thing you can 
put into a lock mechanism. It is not a good lubricant; it will disappear over a very 
short time and leave residue and contaminants. All oils, greases, and the like 
should be strictly avoided. 
 
Quick Easy Fix: I have found that the best product for maintaining and even 
fixing some common lock problems is Lock-Ease. It is a graphited lock fluid 
specifically formulated to penetrate the lock mechanism and carry the graphite 
everywhere. The fluid portion also lubricates and eventually disappears without 
leaving harmful residue, while providing a long-lasting wearing film. It will even 
prevent locks from freezing in sub-zero temperatures and the film won’t run in 
the Texas heat. 
 
There are several versions of this product available online, but I prefer the liquid version. I have used 
it on all the locks on my Model A and all kinds of locks around the house. If a lock starts to act up, 
this is the bottle I reach for and 99% of the time, the problem is fixed immediately. 
 
Additional Tip: It’s a great speedometer cable lube too! It coats the entire cable from top to bottom 
with its fluid carrier and then leaves a thin film of graphite everywhere. This is the proper way to 
lubricate the cable anyway. It is also good on bicycle cabling. I have heard it is also good for fishing 
reels, but I have not given that a try yet. 
 
I hope this quick Tech Tip helps with any of your lock issues and keeps everything working smoothly 
for many tours to come. 
 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 20 of 32 

 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 21 of 32 

 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 22 of 32 

 

 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 23 of 32 

 

 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 24 of 32 

FOR SALE 
 

By Rex McConnel 
1930 Coupe with Rumble Seat 

Excellent condition with Varco Trunk and two side spares 
Chicle Drab and Copra Drab 

For Information call 936-760-9624 or email trishmpeterson@comcast.net 
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FOR SALE 
 

Webber Carburetor Model 3236Setup for your Model A includes everything needed 
Choke Cable, exhaust header cast iron collector, 12-volt fuel pump, pressure regulator 

Fuel line and gauge with mounting bracket. 
Asking price $900 or best offer 

The original cost was over $1200 plus shipping 
Please contact David Van De Bogert at 262 325 5206 

Or Gregg Zulinski  936 521 9287 
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For Sale 
 

By Bill Krumel 
1929 Briggs fordor  Leather Blind back 

This a second-owner car from Nebraska 
Beautiful restoration in 1994 
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For inquiries, please contact 
 

Bill Krumel at 281-455-6205 
 

Doug at 281-786-7187 
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Dear Members, 

 

It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 
directory.  Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 
you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 
 

 

Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 
 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc.  
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 
 
Toll-Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 
Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle  
Mount Airy, MD 21771 
 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 
 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 
 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 
 snjparts@gmail.com 
 
Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 
 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477 

  

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com?subject=Saw%20your%20ad%20on%20the%20MAFCA%20web%20site
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com?subject=Saw%20your%20AD%20on%20the%20MAFCA%20web%20site
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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Gulf Coast Powder Coating 
 

8140 CAROLYN 
SANTA FE, TEXAS 77517 

 
(409) 925-3262     (409) 770-3228 

 
GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM 

http://donhart.com/
mailto:GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM
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AFTER 43 YEARS LETS LOOK BACK 
AT SOME PWA CLUB HISTORY 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
“For several years there was talk between Model A’ers about trying to form a Model A 
Club North of Houston and in Montgomery County.  Four people said, “Let’s try”.  Notices 
were posted everywhere in the Spring, Woodlands, and Conroe area telling of the first 
gathering to be held August 9, 1977 at the Gulf State Auditorium in Conroe.  Those four 
people were Keith Jenkins, Buddy Moore, Larry and Gwyn Machacek. 
 

Eight families attended the gathering and they all said, “Let’s give this club a try”.  Officers 
were selected and then one of the big topics of discussion was what can we call 
ourselves.  Suggestions such as; Conroe A’s, Montgomery County Motometers, Piney 
Wood A’s, Big Thicket A’s and Rambling A’s were suggested.  It was suggested that a 
name would be picked at the September meeting.  Everyone then browsed through the 
display of literature on the Model A that Keith Jenkins and Larry Machacek had set up. 
 

At the second meeting the name Piney Wood Model A Ford Club (Piney Wood A’s, for 
short) was chosen and a Newsletter’s name of “The Ford Squeaks” was selected.  
Moreover, the club grew by 4 new members. 
 
By the end of 1977, the newly formed club had 16 families.  They were Bryant Baugus, 
Donald & Cindy Chrisner, John & Judy Davidson, Monte Fine, Jerry Fisher, Thomas 
Gilbert, Dick Hand, Keith & Marlene Jenkins, Benny Klekar, Tom & Joan Lowery, Larry 
& Gwyn Machacek, Donald Mog, Buddy & Sandy Moore, Guy & Betty Nightingate, 
Harold & Carolyn Smith, and Thomas Wilkerson. 
 

The following year (1978) saw the club becoming a chapter of the Model A Ford Club of 
America (MAFCA).  Years later, in 1983, the club became a region in the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC).  “THE REST IS HISTORY.” 
 

At our 35
th
 Anniversary luncheon July 14, 2012, we all receive a souvenir print out of all 

the Piney Wood A’s meeting minutes for 1977.  The club today has far surpassed any 
vision our founding fathers might have had 35 years ago. 
 

We all should be proud of that as we tack on the future years to come and, be very 
thankful for that meeting held on August 9, 1977 when “Let’s Give This Club A Try” 
received enough “Yes” votes. 
  

 

The Following Article, By Gwyn Machacek, 
Entitled “CRANKED UP IN 1977”, 

Was Published In Our 
September 1995 & July 2012 Newsletter 

By Paul Lewis: 
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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All newsletter mail should be sent the Editor at address: 
 
 
The Ford Squeaks - P iney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy G Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 

 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

Club Permanent Mailing Address 
 

Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 
P.O. Box 691341 

Houston, Texas 77629--‐1341 

2022 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 
        Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
President: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 
 
Vice President & Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
 
Secretary & Advertising: 
Elaine Bullard elainebulliard53@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer: 
Frank DeLucia frankdelucia@att.net 
 
Board of Directors: 
Art Shaddix (1) jashaddix@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones (1) jones_perry@hotmail.com 
Chris Fredona (2) CFredona@att.net 
Susan Cherry (2) rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 
Jim Blaszczak  (Past President)  
 
Audit: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 
 
Membership & Email Coordinator: 
Perry Jones   (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 
 
Newsletter: 
Troy Walling    (troy.39@sbcglobal.net) 
 
National Reporter: 
Jackson Garrison.  garrisonja427@gmail.com 
 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Jackson Garrison.  garrisonja427@gmail.com 
 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones  (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 
 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts  kundts@Yahoo.com 
 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix  mitzishaddix@gmail.coml 
 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach  bearing1@gmail.com 
 
Librarian: 
Dan Kundts  kundts@Yahoo.com 
 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale  dwteale@comcast.net 
 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez  sergiofernandeztxgmail.com 
 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 
 
Mileage Keeper: 
Rich Haut                                richhaut@gmail.com 
 
Media Chairperson: 
Alex Brock  asbrock@me.com 
 
Community Involvement (OME): 
Paul Gross                                paulgross@earthlink.net 
 
Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): 
Kathy Hartzog  kathy_cypress@yahoo.com 
 
Model A Tool Crib: 
Frank DeLucia  frankdelucia@att.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc.  This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter.  Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance.  Members may 
publish non‐commercial ads at no cost for Model A related items:  
For Sale, Wanted or Trade.  They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter.  
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to insure 
publication in the next month’s issue.  Membership dues in the 
Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year.  Annual 
membership is required in MAFCA.  MAFCA dues are $50.00 per 
year (subject to change).  Membership applications are available 
from the Club Membership Director or from our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com).  The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00PM at the Valley Ranch Bar‐B‐Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249).  Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 

mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:kathy_cypress@yahoo.com
http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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